
2. WORKS, TRAFFIC AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE – REPORT OF 16 JULY 2002

The Board considered the Committee’s report and accompanying recommendations and decided:

2.1 Request to Remove Trees – Stretton Reserve, Burnside Park, Lavandula Crescent Road
Reserve and Chateau Drive

1. That the interim decisions made by the Committee regarding the Stretton Reserve,
Burnside Park and Lavandula Crescent issues be noted, and that the applicants be
invited to address the Committee if they wished, before any final recommendations were
referred to the Board.

2. That, in respect of the Chateau Drive issue, the proposal be reported to the Committee
following further dialogue with local residents.

2.2 Edgar Macintosh Park – Conifer Trees

That the two conifers in Edgar Macintosh Park bordering numbers 47 and 49 Torquay Place not
be removed and that the situation be reviewed again in five years time.

2.3 Stewarts Bush Reserve – Maintenance Issues

1. That the information be received.

2. That those residents who had expressed concerns be surveyed on the work undertaken
and the results reported back to the Committee along with a further review of the trees
and comments on a replacement programme.

2.4 Becmead Subdivision – Street Trees

That the request for Board funding be deferred pending a review of the overall list of streets in
the forward programme, and any discretionary funding that may be available for street planting.

2.5 Watsons Road – Speed Limit Update

1. That the Board support a change in the speed limit along the residential section of
Watsons Road from the present 70 km/h to 50 km/h.

2. That the residents be informed of the proposed change of speed limit which, along with
other changes to speed limits on roads in the city, will be considered by the Council later
this year.

2.6 Cox Street – Parking Restrictions Review

The outcome from this consideration is detailed in clause 12 of this report (Part C).

2.7 Public Passenger Transport – Orbiter Service

That the area representatives from Environment Canterbury, and also the Bishopdale
Merchants’ Association, be invited to discuss with the Committee a change in the Orbiter bus
route to include the Bishopdale Shopping Centre.

2.8 September Committee Meeting

That the change in meeting date to 12 September 2002, be noted.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


